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For Immediate Release

ENGLISH PARTNERSHIPS ASKED TO CLARIFY CANE HILL POSITION

Croydon Council has called on the Homes and Communities Agency (which now incorporates English Partnerships) to confirm their previously stated promise to preserve a number of the historic buildings on the Cane Hill hospital site in Coulsdon.

     The approach to the government agency responsible for the future regeneration of the land follows the appearance of a local media story suggesting the fate of the water tower; a familiar and valued landmark is still undecided.

     In a letter to Philippa Bloomfield, the agency’s regeneration manager, Croydon says that whilst the water tower is not afforded limited protection in the way that the nearby chapel and administration block are, the council and residents share an understanding based on previous comment from English Partnerships, that the buildings would be kept within any new development.

     In seeking urgent clarification, the council highlights several instances where the agency has already indicated that the buildings would be retained.  Additionally the council has referred to some of the many supporting comments from local residents who were under the same impression that the water tower would be safeguarded.

     Croydon's letter states: “Whilst the council appreciates that the Homes and Communities Agency are entitled to demolish as many of the buildings on the site as they wish, the council hopes that the few structures that were identified for retention are kept.”

     Said executive director for planning, regeneration and conservation, Emma Peters:  “Understandably the publicly-stated uncertainty about the future of the Cane Hill water tower has provoked public concern as it appears to undermine previous assurances about preserving the site’s landmark buildings.  Although the agencies haven’t said the buildings will be demolished, unfortunately they’ve not said they will be maintained either.  

     “Councillors have also been disturbed by what appears to be a watered down statement of intent.  Therefore, to overcome this apprehension and avoid misunderstanding, the council wants a clear indication of what’s in the agencies’ minds.”
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